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MISSION STATEMENT 

The Scotch Plains-Fanwood School District  
educates and empowers our community of individual learners to be successful citizens of the world. 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 February 2021 
  
 
 
Dear Parents and Students: 
  
On Thursday, March 11, 2021 the PSAT 10 test will be administered to all sophomores at Scotch Plains-
Fanwood High School.  In order to meet CDC guidelines for social distancing, students will be assigned 
to test rooms with no more than ten students. As a result, all faculty will be utilized to administer testing 
throughout the building.  
 
In order to meet this physical space requirement, March 11th  will be an asynchronous school day for 
students in grades 9, 11, and 12.  March 11th will be a fully remote learning (Block B classes) day for 
students in grades 9, 11, and 12.   Teachers will assign lessons and activities in their Google Classrooms 
for students to complete independently and submit by 3:00 pm.  The submitted work will verify their 
presence in class and will be documented in PowerSchool for attendance purposes. Members of the 
sophomore class should report directly to their testing room at the high school on March 11th.  
Room assignment information will be issued under separate cover. Students in self-contained classes will 
receive additional instruction details from the Department of Special Services. 
 
Administering the PSAT under the proper conditions provides our sophomore class with an important 
academic experience. The PSAT provides the students with the opportunity to practice for the SAT (The 
College Board), enter The National Merit Scholarship Corporation, and the New Jersey Department of 
Education recognizes the PSAT as one of several assessments used to meet graduation requirements. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
David L.  Heisey, Ed.D. 
Principal 
    
 
 


